SECOND SUNDAY AFTER EPIPHANY, JANUARY 19, 2025
HOLY EUCHARIST RITE 11 8 & 10 AM

Prelude:J.S.Bach (1685-1750), Choral prelude Wenn wir in hochten Néten sein,
BWV641
Entrance Hymn: Hymnal 83

O Come, All Ye Faithful (Adeste Fideles)
Gospel Hymn: - Hymnal 96

Angels We Have Heard on High (Gloria)
Offertory Hymn:

Sing to the Lord a New Song by Dasha Ovchinnikova
Communion Hymn: Hymnal 79

O Little Town of Bethlehem (St. Louis)
Candlelight Hymn: Hymnal 111

Silent Night, Holy Night (Stille Nacht)
Post-Communion Hymn: Hymnal 100

Joy to the World! The Lord Is Come (Antioch)
Postlude: John Marsh. Alla marcia

Order of Service
The Liturgy of the Word BCP p. 355

Gloria Hymnal S-278
Prayers of the People BCP Form V p. 389

Confession of Sin BCP p 360
Eucharistic Prayer B BCP p, 367
Sanctus Hymnal S-130
The Lord’s Prayer BCP p. 364
The Fraction Anthem Hymnal S-164
Closing Prayer BCP p. 366

The flowers on the altar are given in memory of Donald Fowler

The Week Ahead: Events & Committee Meetings:
Sunday, Jan. 19, after 10 a.m. service, Vestry meeting

Thursday, Jan. 23, 7 pm, Bible Study via Zoom

ANNOUNCEMENTS

A warm welcome to all newcomers and visitors!! Please sign our guest book at
the back of the church.

House Blessings. The season of Epiphany is a traditional time for house
blessings! Rev. Suzanne is now scheduling pastoral visits to bless parishioners’
homes on Sundays and Wednesdays in January and February. Email
revsuzannewade@gmail.com or phone or text 508-472-9656 to schedule.

Annual Meeting will be Sunday, Feb. 2, after the 10 a.m. service.

Sunday Lunch Book Club: Jan. 26 after the 10 a.m. service. Discuss Speaking
of Sin by Barbara Brown Taylor. All are welcome.

Mercy Street, Wednesday, Jan. 29, at 6:30 p.m. A potluck supper will be
shared. Contact Paula Keenan, paulackeenan@aol.com, (617) 939-3530.

Bible Study: Thursdays at 7 p.m. via Zoom. We’ll be covering the book of Job.
Contact Rev. Suzanne or join through the church center app.

The Food Pantry continues collecting items weekly. Toilet paper, paper
plates, and personal hygiene items are in demand. Thank you very much from
the Bridgewater Food Pantry!

Worship Leader Training is starting soon! If you're interested in becoming a
Chalice Bearer, Lector, Worship Leader for Morning Prayer, or Lay Preacher,
sign up at the back of the sanctuary to participate.

Volunteers Needed:


mailto:revsuzannewade@gmail.com
mailto:paulackeenan@aol.com

Sunday School teachers and assistants needed! Please speak to Mindy Greely

or Jerry Lenihan. | Lectors and worship leaders interested in learning to lead

Morning Prayer contact Rev. Suzanne. | Coffee Hour hosts needed! Sign up at
the sweets table during coffee hour.
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Connect with our Church via our Church Center app:

Use the app to access our church directory, send us an email, and connect with
small groups.

Trinity Church - Episcopal

91 Main Street Bridgewater, Massachusetts 02324

To love and serve the Lord,

Welcoming everyone as Christ would

We, the members of Trinity Congregation, create a welcoming environment
to celebrate our unity in Christ. We provide spiritual and educational
opportunities for all. We reach out to care for and meet the pastoral needs of
others. We support each other to weave our faith into our daily lives and

work together to make a difference in the name of Christ.


http://www.trinitybridgewater.com/

